
BOARD OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
Statewide Fire Prevention Code Development Committee 

December 12, 2022 

10:42 a.m. 

Glen Allen, VA 

Members Present Members Absent 

Claudia Cotton (BHCD) Ernie Little (VFSB) 

Keith Johnson (VFSB) Scott Garber (VFSB) 

Sean Farrell (BHCD) 

Brett Meringoff (BHCD) 

Call to Order Mr. Brett Meringoff, Chairman of the Statewide Fire 

Prevention Code Development Committee called the 

meeting to order at 10:42 a.m.. 

Roll Call The roll was called by Mr. Kyle Flanders of the 

Department of Housing and Community Development’s 

(DHCD) Policy Office. Mr. Flanders reported that a 

quorum was present. 

Approval of Minutes A motion was made and properly seconded to approve 

the minutes of the October 3, 2022, meeting of the 

Committee; the motion passed on a voice vote. 

Code Change Proposals Ms. Cindy Davis, Deputy Director of Building and Fire 

Regulation at DHCD gave an overview of the materials 

presented to the Committee and explained how the code 

update process would proceed over the next few months. 

She noted that the Statewide Fire Prevention Code 

included a repeal of Chapter 51 and promulgation of 

Chapter 52; this change is occurring to accommodate the 

formatting of the Fire Code within the Virginia 

Administrative Code. 

A motion was made and properly seconded to 

recommend approval of the proposed regulations for the 

Statewide Fire Prevention Code to include the repeal of 

Chapter 51 and the promulgation of Chapter 52. 

Mr. Keith Johnson provided a statement to be included 

for the record (the statement is attached to these minutes). 

Mr. Farrell responded to Mr. Johnson’s remarks noting 

affordability is a key consideration for the Board in their 

deliberations. 



 

 

 

Ms. Cotton noted the responsibility to balance various 

factors in adopting regulations and highlighted that it was 

an open, transparent, and robust process. 

 

Mr. Johnson indicated interest in reconsidering a 

proposal regarding the State Fire Marshal Office fees.  No 

motion was made. 

 

A vote on the main motion was called, it passed with 3 

yeas, 0 nays, and 1 abstention. 

 

Unfinished Business There was no unfinished business to be discussed. 

 

New Business There was no new business to be discussed. 

 

Adjournment 

 

Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting was 

adjourned. 

 






